
Press release: Don’t throw plastic or
other items at Matlock raft racers

With this year’s annual Matlock Boxing Day Raft Race given the go-ahead once
again, the Environment Agency is urging the thousands of spectators expected
to turn out to watch the popular event to leave their flour-filled plastic
bags and other objects at home.

In previous years, spectators have thrown eggs, flour, plastic or paper bags,
and other products at the raft racers from various points along the 3.5 mile
course of the race on the River Derwent, which poses a real threat to the
environment and wildlife.

Paul Reeves, Environment Officer at the Environment Agency, said:

We realise the Matlock Raft Race is an important social event for
the area, which attracts a large number of local residents as well
as visitors from further afield, has a positive impact on the local
economy, and raises funds for the Royal National Lifeboat
Institution (RNLI).

However, we are appealing to spectators to consider the environment
by not throwing flour-filled plastic bags or other objects at the
raft racers and into the water this year.

If plastic or paper bags enter the watercourse, they pose a real
threat to wildlife both locally and further afield. Last year there
were sightings of water birds trying to eat floating flour-filled
bags, and the deadly impact of plastics on river and sea life is
well known and currently in the news.

Councillor Lewis Rose OBE, Leader of Derbyshire Dales District Council, said:

The Boxing Day raft race has become something of a tradition here
in the Derbyshire Dales and long may it continue. However, we
absolutely support the Environment Agency’s plea to spectators to
refrain from activities that threaten the environment and wildlife,
as well as littering our waterways and streets.

Kath Stapley, Living Rivers Officer, Derbyshire Wildlife Trust, added:

On behalf of the 60 partner organisations which make up the
Derbyshire Derwent Catchment Partnership, we’re asking people to
spare a thought for the wildlife in and around the River Derwent.
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We’re constantly working to improve the rivers in the catchment,
from Howden Moor above Ladybower Reservoir, down into Derby, but we
can only make a difference with support from members of the public.
If plastics and other items are thrown into the river at Matlock,
they may travel out of sight, but will inevitably affect the
watercourse and wildlife downstream in Belper, Duffield, Derby and
even down into the River Trent.


